
Dear Sir or Madam,

As a long term resident of the borough, I am writing to object to a number of aspects of the 
local plan, which I feel damages the unique urban garden feel of Enfield, one of London's 
greenest boroughs.

I am concerned over the 3,000 new houses at ‘Chase Park’ (also known as Vicarage Farm) 
which will significantly damage the local landscape. Oakwood is perhaps the only 
remaining location where it is possible to step off the underground and into a natural 
greenbelt setting and to lose this would be damaging to Greater London and the city.
(Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11)

I also object strongly to the 3,000 new houses at Crews Hill (Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 
and Concept Plan Figure 3.10) as this will radically urbanise what is currently a pleasant 
rural area, bringing with it major traffic issues which do not seem to have been 
significantly considered.

I also feel that the 11 hectares of new industrial and storage and distribution use at what is 
currently agricultural land east of Junction 24 of the M25 will create an ugly entry to the 
whole enfield area, in place of what is currently a very unique combination of natural 
fields and woodlands spreading all the way the the London skyline in the distance.  (SA54, 
page 374)

While it is clear the borough must develop more housing and facilities, I feel the urban 
spread is not acceptable, as there are plenty of areas deeper into the borough where the 
urban zones could be expanded without damaging the unique natural boundary beauty that 
Enfield has over and above any other London borough.


